

TOWN OF WOODSTOCK

415 ROUTE 169
WOODSTOCK, CONNECTICUT 06281
(860) 928-6595
www.woodstockct.gov

March 25, 2024

Re: Early Notice of Potential Bridge Replacement

Dear Members of the Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Agency:

The Town of Woodstock is contemplating to replace the Kenyonville Road Bridge (Bridge No. 04814) over Still River in the Town of Woodstock. The bridge replacement project would receive Federal funds under the Federal Local Bridge Program administered by the Connecticut Department of Transportation.

If undertaken, the project design would be expected to begin in March 2024, with construction likely in 2027.

It is both municipal and State policy to keep persons and agencies informed and involved when such projects are conceived. It is important that the community share its concerns with us at this time to assist in the potential project's development. Public input is also sought at a later date, when an informational meeting would be conducted upon completion of a preliminary project design. The need for a formal public hearing would additionally be evaluated at that time.

Anyone interested in obtaining further information or providing input may do so by contacting Jason Scranton, Director of Public Works, at (860) 974-0330.

Sincerely,

Jay Swan

First Selectman